The Federal Committee of JEF, meeting in Wroclaw (Poland) on March 26-28, 2000

 

expressing its strong concern about the Austrian Freedom Party’s (FPÖ) entry into the government of Austria, since its former leader Jörg Haider has expressed alarming nationalist and anti-European sentiments in the past,

 

reminds that if Europe today has still reasons to be afraid of the dangers of nationalism and xenophobia, this is because it has not yet completed a real political federal Union, the only real definitive solution to the division of Europe.

1. Confirms its support for Austria as an important member of the European Union and for JEF Austria and other pro-European forces in Austrian society 

 

2. Believes that the reaction of the remaining 14 EU governments demonstrates the EU institutions inability to respond adequately to such a situation, and calls for the Union to develop methods for dealing with similar cases in the future. 

 

3. Insists that every move shall be undertaken against anti-European tendencies with the Austrian government, but no restraint shall be placed upon mainstream civil society, which we continue to support 

 

4. Notes the general pro-European orientation expressed in the preamble to the government declaration but maintains that this European spirit must be put into practice and form the basis of political life and all government action in Austria

